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PFAC STATEMENT 
OF PURPOSE

The purpose of the Professional 
Fiduciary Association of California is to:

1.	 Promote high standards of ethics 
and practice

2.	 Maintain high qualifications  
for membership

3.	 Require and provide continuing 
education

4.	 Enhance awareness of and respect for  
the Professional Fiduciary Association 
of California and its members

5.	 Contribute to the development 
and support of effective regulation, 
legislation and licensing

6.	 Promote communication among 
members to share resources

PRESIDENT’S 
MESSAGE

by Donna Verna,  
President

You may or may not be aware of the explosive growth in PFAC 
membership over the past 3 years.  We’ve grown from 499 to 
743 members – that is a 32% increase!!  And, because we are 
growing so quickly, it is already time to review our policies and 
procedures.  As the Board of Directors and Executive Director 
work to conduct the business of this Association, we have found 
areas that need to be updated, areas that need to be completely 
rewritten and yet another category that needs to be newly 
developed. 

Typical reviews of existing policies include new standards for 
signatures on Chapter and Regional bank drafts and review 
of our membership procedures to better fit the needs of our 
members.  An example of new policy that needs to be developed 
is the Professional Standards Task Force created at the request 
of the Board of Directors to develop a new policy to ensure that 
PFAC’s response and actions in the event of a PFB action against 
a member’s license are handled equitably and consistently.

(Continued on page 4)

AUTUMN 2018



3

INSIDE THIS ISSUE

President’s Message . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   Pages 1, 4-5

Message From The Executive Director . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Page 6

SEC Puts Forth “Regulation Best Interest” to Protect Consumers . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Page 8 

Board Of Directors  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Page 10

Regional Leadership  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Page 11

Chapter Officers . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Pages 12-13

Committee Chairpersons  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Page 14

Past Presidents Council . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Page 16

New Member Report . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Page 18

Upcoming Events . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Page 19

PFAC Updates . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Pages 20-21

Regional Reports  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Pages 22-24

A Matter of Trust: The Value of Money After Death  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Pages 26-28

PFAC Legislative Update . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Pages 30-31

Bureau Actions Explanation of Language From The PFB  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Page 32

24th Annual PFAC Conference . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Page 34

PFAC CONTACT INFORMATION

Meeting & Communications  
Coordinator 
Sienna Thornburg 
Direct: 844.211.3151, ext. 5 
Email: sthornburg@pfac-pro.org
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
(Continued from page 1)

The process for developing new policy is to define the issue, explore the impact on PFAC members, investigate what 
other like-type associations do, convene a task force if appropriate to gather member comments, draft a new policy 
statement and present that to the Board of Directors for approval.

I applaud each and every member of the Board of Directors, our Executive Director and team, and each member who 
engages in this process.  It is time consuming, but I find it interesting work that provides an occasional opportunity to 
stop and scratch my head and reflect on why we do what we do.  The consistent answer is to make PFAC better!

How does such a situation come to the attention of the Board?  Earlier this year, I started receiving calls from members 
asking what happens when someone receives a PFB citation.  What if someone’s license is revoked?  Suspended?  After 
I scratched my head for a bit (one of those moments), I reviewed our current policies and procedures.  Not much to sink 
my teeth into.  So I started to review the process in order to define the issue.

Every year, we each receive a letter from the PFB.  What if one time that letter contained something other than your 
annual license renewal notice?  What if that letter contained notification that someone had filed a complaint -- against 
you?  Yes, you!

Unless your hide is thicker than an alligator, that would be a pretty upsetting letter to receive.  So, how should you 
proceed?  What options do you have to defend yourself?  How does receiving that complaint affect your professional 
practice and your life?

These are questions that I believe we all need to become more informed about.  Why?  We are fortunate to practice 
professionally in a state that has licensing for private professional fiduciaries based in law and backed by standards of 
professional practice.  Keep in mind that there are still 38 states who do not license professional fiduciaries.  Who sets 
their standards?  Who holds them accountable in the event a mistake is made or there is a misunderstanding?  When 
there are misdeeds (and there are) they are often played out in the local newspapers because there is no licensing 
authority to hold people accountable.

Because California has The Professional Fiduciaries Act of 2007 administered by the Professional Fiduciaries Bureau, we 
have clear guidelines that govern our practice.  California has chosen to provide laws to protect consumers and protect 
us when we operate our practices within the bounds of the law.  If the world was all sunshine and roses and families 
who agreed and clients who had full capacity to understand and manage their lives within the bounds of the law and 
societal norms, we simply would not have any work.  In other words, our services are required because people disagree 
and not everyone has the ability to follow the rules of law and society.  And, those very clients we serve have the right to 
file a complaint if they are unhappy with the service we provide.  It falls to the PFB to determine whether the complaint 
is justified and to mete out fines and citations in the case when the complaint has merit but is a correctible situation.  
And, the PFB has authority to remove, revoke or suspend a license in the case of egregious behavior.

Do we ever make mistakes?  Are there ways we can improve our professional practice?  Can we try to do better?  Most 
of us would answer yes to each query.  Just as the PFAC Statement of Purposes and Code of Conduct are aspirational 
statements delineating our goals to consistently raise up our members’ standard of practice, each of us should be 
looking for ways to improve the service we provide to our clients.  If, however, one of those clients files a complaint, it 
is important to evaluate the reasons the complaint was lodged and look for ways to make things right with the client, 
respond appropriately to the complaint, learn and do better next time.

In the meantime, the Professional Standards Task Force continues it work to develop a new PFAC policy to address these 
situations.

We all need to become better informed about the appropriate ways to respond if a complaint is filed.  If someone has 
a personal experience they are willing to share, I invite them to help inform their professional colleagues about their 
experience so we can all perform our duties just a little better with each day that we practice.  And, when we learn that a 
fellow fiduciary has received a complaint from a client, perhaps we all need to extend the same level of professionalism 
and compassion to our professional colleagues that we each extend to our clients.  Our attorneys all love to tell us that 
we walk around with targets on our backs.  That is a scary thought.  And, I would like to know that you have my back.  I 
have yours!

Sincerely,

Donna Verna, President

“Cherish your vision, your ideals, the music that stirs 
 in your heart. If you remain true to them, your world 
will at last be built.” 

–James Allen
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Physical Address 
PFAC				     
8 Whatney, Suite 109			 
Irvine, CA  92618	

Mailing Address  
PFAC 
P.O. Box 52016 
Irvine, CA 92619

Phone, Fax and 
Websites
Toll Free 
844.211.3151
Fax 
949.242.0925
Main Website 
PFAC-pro.org
Conference Website 
PFACmeeting.org  

 

Amy Olsen
Executive Director

FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

I love Fall. The gentle shifting to shorter days, cooler evenings, nature showing us a 
last burst of beauty with the changing leaves preparing for spring renewal. Wait….
did someone say renewal? Ah yes, Fall also opens up the window for membership 
renewal for PFAC. Your membership in PFAC is the investment that brings the 
“flowers in the spring” for the Association. And over the last year, your membership 
dollars have been very fruitful, supporting several PFAC programs. I thought I would 
take this opportunity to express our thanks for helping make these possible.

THE CENTER FOR FIDUCIARY DEVELOPMENT
PFAC has expanded Fiduciary Academy to include new online educational 
elements. The traditional Fiduciary Academy includes a larger portfolio of digital 
education plus we’ve added new features including Nuggets of Knowledge – short 
instructional videos on various topics; and Partner Education – digital offerings from 
PFAC partners including both for credit and non-credited education. This expansion 
provides many more opportunities for online learning.

REMOTE MEETING ACCESS
PFAC now has regular meetings being offered in a live webinar format. These 
meetings count toward your chapter meeting requirement during the year and are 
credited educational events. Live remote meetings will be promoted throughout 
the state, so make sure to watch for them each month. A special thank you to those 
chapters including Silicon Valley, San Diego, and Orange County for making these 
available.

DIVERSITY & INCLUSION 
PFAC has offered several free, credited webinars on Diversity& Inclusion and now 
has an official Statement of Inclusion as part of its organizational policy and is 
working to implement outreach and development into underserved professional 
organizations. In addition, the Diversity Committee is developing tools to help 
professional fiduciaries exercise cultural sensitivity in their practice.

ONLINE SOPHISTICATION
Chapter, regional and state conference attendees can now pay invoices directly 
online in much more streamlined, secure and efficient way with PFAC’s new 
membership management system – MemberClicks.

POSITIVE PUBLIC RELATIONS
I hope you’ve seen the new videos on the PFAC website – How Fiduciaries Change Lives. These stories, along with other 
printed pieces, are being published in various outlets throughout California. 

STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIPS
PFAC has developed six organizational partnerships to expand our outreach about the work of professional fiduciaries 
and offer our members added benefit through collaborative effort.

As we move into the holiday season, I am grateful to be serving as your Executive Director and wish you all of the joys 
of the season. Romp in the autumn leaves, delight in seasonal delicacies and give your heart over to love. I hope to see 
you at an upcoming PFAC event.

http://www.PFAC-pro.org
http://www.PFACmeeting.org
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858 -792-9122 | info@hearthstoneinc.com | www.HearthStoneInc.com
SAN DIEGO | IRVINE | TEMECULA

Is your investment 
advisor always a 

fiduciary?
They may swim in the same waters, 

but not all financial advisors are 
held to a fiduciary duty.  

Some are. Some aren’t.  
Some only sometimes.

Beth Misak, Wendy Wildey, Paul Hynes, Katelyn Cahill, Karen Clapp

HearthStone: All Fiduciary. All the Time.®

SEC PUTS FORTH “REGULATION BEST 
INTEREST” TO PROTECT CONSUMERS

Relationships can get tricky, especially between professional service providers and 
consumers. We rely on our doctors to help maintain our health and professional 
fiduciaries, our trusts and estates. But can we rely on investment professionals to 
always look out for our best interest? 

This is an update on the latest attempt by government regulators to help clarify the 
relationship between an investment professional and the investor. Known as the

“Regulation Best Interest” the current proposal is being put forth by the Securities 
and Exchange Commission (SEC). As of now, this regulation is still in development 
and is not final.

In recent years, the “Fiduciary Rule” which was promulgated by the Department of 
Labor, was overturned. That’s unfortunate, because investors are once again left to 
sort through the confusion on their own.

Even savvy individuals may not know to ask financial professionals basic questions such as “Will you always act as a 
fiduciary?” or, “Are you dual-registered as both a broker and fiduciary financial advisor?” What’s more, it’s chronically 
confusing for investors to differentiate between an “alphabet soup” of industry certifications and credentials. 

Some positive things may come from this latest effort. Regulation Best Interest is designed to make it clear that a stock 
broker may not put its financial interests ahead of the interests of a retail customer in making recommendations. A 
stock broker would be required to act in the best interest of a retail customer when making a recommendation of any 
securities transaction or investment strategy involving securities.   

However, the brokerage, insurance, and financial product lobbies are strong.  

They are funded by many constituents whose business revenue models are systemically infested with conflicts of 
interest. There’s a good chance this regulation will be watered down. And, sadly, it’s unlikely that investors will be much 
better off in the end.

While many good intentions have come out of Washington, there are competing factors and factions in play. We will 
continue to monitor these vital industry developments. In the meantime, the best “protection” for investors is to be 
wary, ask a lot of questions, and do their homework before hiring an investment advisor. One question to ask is, “Will you 
sign the Fiduciary Oath and promise to always look out for my best interests?”

Paul Hynes, CFP® 
President and CEO, 
HearthStone Private  
Wealth Management



10 11

President
Donna Verna, NCG, CLPF 
650.383.8348 
donna@vernafiduciary.com

Vice President
Julie Sugita, DDS, MS, CLPF 
619.980.6416 
j.sugita5@gmail.com

Secretary
Mark Olson 
209.768.7044 
olsonfiduciary@gmail.com

Treasurer
Leandra McCormick, MBA, 
CLPF, NGA 
310.246.9055 
leandra@lafiduciary.com

Past President
Susan Ghormley, JD, CLPF 
310.246.9055 
susan@lafiduciary.com

Northern Region 
President
Meredith Taylor, CLPF, MFT 
510.352.6000 
mtaylor@imtassociates.com

Northern Region 
Director
Michael Storz, NCG, CLPF 
916.220.3474 
michael@storzfs.com

San Diego Region 
President
Thomas Behr 
858.566.1661 
tom@tombehrlaw.com

San Diego Region 
Director
Susanna Starcevic 
619.840.2617 
susanna.p.starcevic@gmail.com

Southern Region 
President
Marlene Dennis, MBA, CLPF 
310.467.4220 
marlene@fiduciaryla.com

Southern Region 
Director
Donna Bogdanovich, CLPF 
310.378.6100 
donnabogdanovich@gmail.com

Director At Large
Leslie Byrne, CLPF 
510.635.0355 
Lmbyrne@yahoo.com

Director At Large
Patricia Fister, CLPF 
760.931.8821 
PF4care@gmail.com

Director At Large
Stella Shvil, JD, CLPF 
858.794.0394 
stella@shvilfiduciary.com

Northern Region President
Meredith Taylor, CLPF, MFT 
510.352.6000 
mtaylor@imtassociates.com

Northern Region Director
Michael Storz, NCG, CLPF 
916.220.3474 
michael@storzfs.com

Northern Region Vice President
Jean Dunham, CLPF 
707.981.8809 
jean@fiduciaryadvantage.com

Northern Region Secretary
Linda McHugh 
510.521.4470 
Linda@GoldenGateFiduciary.com

Northern Region Treasurer
Noel Parker 
707.791.3719 
gloria@kosbietrustee.com

San Diego Region President
Thomas Behr 
858.566.1661 
tom@tombehrlaw.com

San Diego Region Director
Susanna Starcevic 
619.840.2617 
susanna.p.starcevic@gmail.com

San Diego Region Vice President
Susan Crowe, ESQ, CLPF, NCG 
858.243.4261 
Slcrowe1@gmail.com

San Diego Region Secretary
Dion Davis 
619.501.7902 
dion@diondavis.com

San Diego Treasurer
Michael Williams, CLPF 
619.630.6379 
michael@mfwfiduciary.com

Southern Region President
Marlene Dennis, MBA, CLPF 
310.467.4220 
marlene@fiduciaryla.com

Southern Region Director
Donna Bogdanovich, CLPF 
310.378.6100 
donnabogdanovich@gmail.com

Southern Region Vice President
Vanita Jones, CLPF, MBA 
323.577.4599 
vjones@urbanfiduciaries.com

Southern Region Secretary
Elaine Watrous 
714.746.4972 
Elaine@EliteFiduciary.com

Southern Region Treasurer
Nancy Howland 
714.206.1115 
nancy@newportfiduciaries.com

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

NORTHERN REGION

SAN DIEGO REGION

SOUTHERN REGION

REGIONAL LEADERSHIP
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CHAPTER  OFFICERS

NORTHERN REGION

Central San Joaquin Valley Chapter

President / Ronald Dicken	  
559.732.0759	  
rondicken01@comcast.net

East Bay Chapter (www.pfaceb.org)

President / Lisa Soloway	  
925.283.0389 
lisa@solofid.com

Vice President / Noël Parker 
510.260.3520 
Noel.A.Parker@gmail.com

Secretary / Jennifer Keystone 
510.206.7366	  
Jennifer@JKeystoneConsulting.com

Treasurer / William Shaw	  
510.2821.0607 
Willshawjr1@gmail.com

Education Co-Chair / Janice Kittredge 
925.465.5500 
janice@CaliforniaSeniorConnection.com

Education Co-Chair / Diana Low 
925.465.5500	  
diana@CaliforniaSeniorConnection.com

Membership / (Pending) 
 

Placer County Chapter

President / Joanne Stine	  
530.885.4242	  
jstine@stineinc.com

Vice President / Matt Quentmeyer 
530.273.6347	  
sierrafiduciary@live.com

Secretary / Wendy Moore	  
916.316.9960	  
wmiddletonm@yahoo.com

Treasurer / Barry White	 
530.305.9036 
barrywfiduciary@gmail.com

 

Education Chair / Lori Cochrane	  
916.705.7309 
lori@cochranecss.com

Sacramento Chapter

President / Dawn Akel, CLPF 
916.686.7804 
dawn@adelfiduciary.com

Vice President / Kathryn Cain 
530.344.7102 
cainfiduciary@comcast.net

Treasure /  Janet Welborn 
916.717.4437 
jwredfox@aol.com

Secretary / Karen Field 
916.853.1618 
K_field@att.net

San Joaquin Valley Chapter

President / Mark Olson	 
209.768.7044	  
olsonfiduciary@gmail.com

San Mateo Chapter

President / Kelsey Stiles 
650.578.9030 
Kelsey@lassahnfiduciary.com

Secretary / Erin Markey	 
415.483.2620 
info@bestinterestfiduciary.com 

Treasurer / Debra Lepold	  
650.207.4335 
debralepold@sbcglobal.net 

Silicon Valley Chapter (www.pfacsv.org)

President / Dusty White 
408.248.6290 
dustrywhite@mac.com

Vice President / Marsha Keefer	  
408.335.9840	  
marshakeeffer@practicalheart.com

 

Treasurer / Will Hoggan 
408.712.9457 
willhoggan@gmail.com

Education Co-Chair / Russ Marshall 
408.874.0999 
russ@marshallfiduciary.com

Education Co-Chair / Ryan de la Fuente 
510.710.0919 
Ryan.fiduciary@gmail.com

Sonoma County Chapter

President / William Zuur 
707.539.2216	  
wzuurconsulting@sonic.net

Vice President / Jean Dunham 
707.981.8809 
jean@fiduciaryadvantage.com

Treasurer / Jolynn Lima	 
707.477.4467	  
limafiduciary@att.net

Program Chair / Lori Ingram 
707.217.0418 
lorijingram@yahoo.com

Program Co-Chair / Gloria Kosbie 
707.687.5184 
gloria@kosbietrustee.com

SAN DIEGO REGION

President / Thomas Behr 
858.566.1661 
tom@tombehrlaw.com

Director / Susanna Starcevic	  
619.840.2617	  
susanna.p.starcevic@gmail.com

Vice President	 / Susan Crowe 
858.243.4261 
Slcrowe1@gmail.com

Secretary / Dion Davis 
619.501.7902	  
dion@diondavis.com

Treasurer / Richard Sutton	  
760.942.5857	  
richard@sutton.net

SOUTHERN REGION

Inland Empire			 

President / Robin Shea	  
951.765.1000	  
robin@sheafiduciary.com

Kern County			 

President / Greg Honneger 
661.387.9954	  
greg@greghonegger.com

Long Beach			 

Co-President / Nancy Howland 
714.206.1115	  
nancy@newportfiduciaries.com

Co-President / Stacey Haft  
949.677.4945	  
stacey@goldenstatefiduciary.com

Orange County			 

Co-President / Laura Lane  
714.662.3000	  
laura@ocprotrust.com

Co-President / Rebecca Cote  
714.662.3000	  
becky@ocprotrust.com

San Gabriel Valley			 

Co-President / Annabelle Wilson 
626.792.1664 
mail@arwilson.net

Co-President / Aaron Jacobs	  
323.825.4653 
Aaron@Sentry-Services.com 

Secretary / Patricia Alexander	  
626.622.8000	  
palexander@privatetrustees.com

Treasurer / Denise Klein	  
818.358.8992 
denise@trustklein.com

Chapter Representative / John Cooper	  
626.888.2255 
ok3@pacbell.net
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mailto:greg%40greghonegger.com?subject=
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mailto:palexander%40privatetrustees.com?subject=
mailto:denise%40trustklein.com?subject=
mailto:ok3%40pacbell.net?subject=
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COMMITTEE  CHAIRPERSONS

Governance - By-laws/Policy Manual

Susan Ghormley, JD, CLPF 
310.246.9055 
susan@lafiduciary.com

Center for Fiduciary Development

Michael Storz 
916.220.3474 
michael@storzfs.com

Patricia Fister 
760.931.8821 
PF4care@gmail.com

Education - Program Vetting

Julie Sugita, DDS, MS, CLPF 
619.980.6416 
j.sugita5@gmail.com

Finance

Leandra McCormick, MBA, CLPF, NGA 
310.246.9055 
leandra@lafiduciary.com

Communications

Donna Bogdanovich, CLPF 
310.378.6103 
donnabogdanovich@gmail.com

Legislative

Meredith Taylor, CLPF, MFT 
510.352.6000 
mtaylor@imtassociates.com

Norine Boehmer, CLPF 
310.246.9055 
norine@LAFiduciary.com

Membership

Leslie Byrne 
510.635.0355 
lmbyrne@yahoo.com 

Susanna Starcevic 
619.840.2617 
susanna.p.starcevic@gmail.com

NGA Liason

Julie Sugita, DDS, MS, CLPF 
619.980.6416 
j.sugita5@gmail.com

Professional Standards

Tom Behr 
858.566.1661 
tom@tombehrlaw.com

Joyce Anthony, CLPF 
650.383.5313 
joyce@primefiduciary.com

Annual Conference

Susan Ghormley, JD, CLPF 
310.246.9055 
susan@lafiduciary.com

Leandra McCormick, MBA, CLPF, NGA 
310.246.9055 
leandra@lafiduciary.com

Finding highly qualified 
home care aides can  

be a challenge.

890 SANTA CRUZ AVE., MENLO PARK, CA 94025

info@careindeed.com • www.careIndeed.com
BBB A+ RATING, BONDED AND INSURED

We’re here to help with your clients’
non-medical home care needs.

We share a common goal: quality care
that offers the best possible

quality of life for your clients.

CALL US FOR A FREE IN-HOME ASSESSMENT! (650) 328-1001

Vanessa Valerio, RN, CMC
COO and VP for Patient Care

Dee Bustos, LVN
CEO

SENIOR CARE 
EXPERTS AND 

ADVOCATES

Serving the Greater Bay Area
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mailto:PF4care%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:j.sugita5%40gmail.com?subject=
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mailto:lmbyrne%40yahoo.com%20?subject=
mailto:susanna.p.starcevic%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:j.sugita5%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:tom%40tombehrlaw.com?subject=
mailto:joyce@primefiduciary.com
mailto:susan%40lafiduciary.com?subject=
mailto:leandra%40lafiduciary.com?subject=
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PAST PRESIDENTS  COUNCIL

Susan Ghormley 
310.246.9055  
susan@lafiduciary.com 
Term: 2017-2018

Rita D. Michael, JD, CLPF 
310.372.7380 
ritadmichael@ritadmichael.com 
Term: 2016–2017

Joyce Anthony, CLPF 
650.383.5313 
joyce@primefiduciary.com 
Term: 2015–2016

Marilyn Bessey, CLPF 
916.930.9900 
marilyn.bessey@efmt.com 
Term: 2014–2015

Scott S.H. Phipps, NCG, CLPF 
510.508.9588 
scottphipps.phisco@gmail.com 
Term: 2013–2014

Norine Boehmer, CLPF 
310.246.9055 
norineb@pacbell.net 
Term: 2012–2013

Stella Shvil, CLPF 
858.794.0394 
stella@shvilfiduciary.com 
Term: 2009–2012

Sharon Toth, CLPF 
510.352.6000 
stoth@imtassociates.com 
Term: 2008–2009

Lisa Berg, NCG, CLPF 
916.706.0482 
mail@LJBFiduciary.com 
Term: 2007–2008

Lawrence Dean 
Term: 2006–2007

Ron Patterson, CLPF 
510.421.2316 
n8zd@yahoo.com 
Term: 2005–2006

 
 

Shirley Trissler 
Term: 2004–2005 
Deceased

Richard Lambie NCG, CLPF 
408.551.2122 
richard@rhlambie.com 
Term: 2003–2004

Russ Marshall, CLPF 
408.874.0999 
russ@marshallfiduciary.com  
Term: 2002–2003

Barbara de Vries, CLPF 
415.558.8755 
lmabdv@yahoo.com 
Term: 2001–2002

Jane Lorenz, CLPF 
760.728.6688 
janeblorenz@MyTrustee.net 
Term: 2000–2001 
Deceased

Melodie Scott 
Term: 1999–2000

Karen Anderson 
Term: 1998–1999 
Deceased

Judith Chinello 
818.543.1150 
judy@mmfiduciaries.com 
Term: 1997

James Moore, CLPF - Northern 
916.429.9324 
jamgolfer3@gmail.com 
Term: 1995, 1996

David Pitts – San Diego 
davetoni@cox.net 
Term: 1995, 1996

Joann Young (Hollis) - Southern 
714.882.9510 
swconserve@aol.com 
Term: 1995, 1996

We can also offer over 400 mortgage solutions 
through standard mortgage channels.

When all other real estate loan options 
have failed, call us.

We lend to trusts, or individuals who don’t fit 
standard mortgage loan parameters. 

(415) 310-1299
jwilson@calmtg.com

John Wilson
Mortgage Advisor, NMLS 295251

CA BRE License 00838971

California Mortgage Advisors, Inc.
CA DBO License: 6054718 | CA BRE License: 011700868 | NMLS: 1825

4304 Redwood Hwy., Suite 100
San Rafael, CA 94903

www.calmtg.com

No Options 
Left?
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mailto:swconserve%40aol.com?subject=
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NEW MEMBER REPORT 
PLEASE JOIN US IN WELCOMING OUR NEWEST PFAC MEMBERS!

Associate

Michael Clemons,  
Silicon Valley Fiduciary Group, LLC 
San Jose

Joseph Hunt 
Lodi

Lee Notowich 
Ross

Affiliate

Elise Baker,  
Placer Law Group, APC 
Rocklin

Dave Gaul, CPA 
San Jose

Stacey Kellerman,  
SLK Consulting Group 
Sacramento

Derek M. Wagley,  
Derek M. Wagley Realtor | Attorney 
Lafayette

Affiliate Corporation

Katie Carr,  
Changing Places Inc. 
San Rafael

Don Franks,  
HomeCare Professionals 
Daly City

Tracy Segura,  
Changing Places Inc. 
San Rafael

Margaret Walsh,  
Changing Places Inc. 
San Rafael

General

Lincoln Banks,  
Banks & Banks Fiduciary Services 
La Mesa

Associate

Roberta Repasy 
La Mesa

Affiliate

Janice Cohen,  
Retirement Funding Solutions 
Burbank

Affiliate Corporation

Andrew Douglas,  
Wright Kim Douglas ALC 
Glendale

David Kim,  
Wright Kim Douglas ALC 
Glendale

Lauriann Wright,  
Wright Kim Douglas ALC 
Glendale

NORTHERN REGION SAN DIEGO REGION 

SOUTHERN REGION 

UPCOMING EVENTS

NOVEMBER

Tuesday, November 6
Orange County Chapter Meeting
Why Your Healthcare Directive Might Not Work in the 
Hospital: A Bioethical Perspective and Toolkit
1.0 CEU/MCLE Ethics 
8:00am – 9:30am 
Costa Mesa Country Club, Costa Mesa

Wednesday, November 7
Long Beach Chapter Meeting
Protecting Yourself From Liability
1.0 CEU Estate 
7:30am – 9:30am 
Tredway Lumsdaine & Doyle, Long Beach

Wednesday, November 7
East Bay Education Day
Introduction to Cannabis Therapeutics for Seniors
.5 CEU Ethics/.5 CEU Person 
11:30am – 1:00pm 
Orinda Community Center, Orinda 
Also offered as live webinar.

Friday, November 9
Southern Region Meeting
Decedents Estates and Legislative Update
2.0 CEU Estate/2.0 CEU Practice Management 
11:00am – 3:00pm 
The Reef Restaurant, Long Beach

Thursday, November 15
Sonoma County Chapter Meeting
Sex, Drugs and Rock ‘n Roll
1.0 CEU Person 
6:00pm – 8:00pm 
The Club Restaurant, San Rafael

Tuesday, November 20
Placer County Chapter Meeting
Topic TBD
Holiday Inn, Auburn

Thursday, November 29
Orange County Brown Bag Happy Hour 
(Fiduciaries Only)
No CEUs 
5:00pm – 10:00pm 
OC Probate & Trust Services, Costa Mesa

Long Beach Chapter Meeting
Protecting the Fiduciary From Liability
Pending–1.0 CEU (Practice Management) 
7:30 AM–9:30 AM 
Long Beach

DECEMBER

Friday, December 7
Sonoma County Chapter Meeting
Topic TBD
Council on Aging, Santa Rosa

Tuesday, December 18
Placer County Chapter Meeting
Topic TBD
Holiday Inn, Auburn

JANUARY

Thursday, January 10
Southern Region Meeting
Topic TBD
University Club, Pasadena

Tuesday, January 15
Placer County Chapter Meeting
Topic TBD
Holiday Inn, Auburn
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HOW MEMBERSHIP IN PFAC BENEFITS YOU

Build Your Career
When you’re a member of PFAC, your business and specialty areas are in front of thousands of potential 
clients in both business-to-business and consumer platforms. Build your professional reputation as well 
through article submissions, speaking and legislative opportunities.

Comprehensive Fiduciary Education
PFAC is the only association in California dedicated to professional fiduciaries and their practice and 
produces the most comprehensive educational program available for new and experienced professional 
fiduciaries.

Earn Free CE/MCLE
Members receive periodic annual offers for free live webinars and on demand versions of past programs.

Protect Yourself and Your Practice
The most comprehensive professional fiduciary liability insurance through Dominion Insurance, 
underwritten by Lloyd’s of London – available exclusively to PFAC members.

Save Money
Exclusive member discounts on educational programs and marketing materials.

Networking
Learn from other professionals across the state through exclusive networking opportunities – one of the 
most popular membership benefits.

 
HOW PFAC BENEFITS THE PROFESSION

Legislative Advocacy
PFAC engages reputable lobbyist who coordinate with members to support legislation that benefits the 
profession and clients and fight legislation that would have adverse effects.

Mold the Future
PFAC leadership actively works with partner organizations and educators to analyze the profession and 
develop strategies for future growth.

Uphold Principles
PFAC is a powerful voice on ethics, professional responsibility and inclusion.

PFAC UPDATES

IT’S MEMBERSHIP  
RENEWAL TIME!

Membership in PFAC is at an all-time high and you can help keep that trend going by renewing your membership by 
January 31, 2019. Through your continued support, PFAC has been able to grow by leaps and bounds over the past year 
and with your help, we’ll continue that growth into the future. Read the Executive Directors Report for more details 
about the specific things PFAC has done over the past several months and plans for the future.

To renew your membership, just login to the website using your member ID and password. Need some help accessing 
your educational records? CLICK HERE for a short instructional video. And, just to remind you what you receive for your 
membership investment, take a look at the items below. Thank you for your continued support.

https://pfac-pro.org/nuggets-of-knowledge/
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PFAC NORTHERN REGIONAL REPORT

Greetings from the PFAC Northern Region,

Your Northern Region Board welcomes your input, questions or concerns.  Your 
current board members are Meredith Taylor, President; Michael Storz, Regional 
Director; Jean Dunham, Vice President; Linda McHugh, Secretary and Noel Parker, 
Treasurer.    

We were excited to attend the annual leadership training offered by the PFAC State 
Board which took place July 26-27th in Burlingame.  Two members from almost every 
chapter attended the training and everyone enjoyed the process.   Amazing and 
forward thinking ideas were generated to take PFAC and our fiduciary profession 
to new and exciting places in the future.  It was wonderful to collaborate with our 
fellow PFAC members from across the state.  

New for this term, the Northern Regional Board will be holding regular monthly board phone meetings in addition to 
our three regional in person meetings to bring more of our chapters into our plans for the region.   All chapter leaders 
will be invited to attend both the phone meetings and the in person meetings.  

Our Northern California Regional Education Day was a success!  It was held on September 12, 2018 at the South San 
Francisco Conference Center.  A big thank you to Michael Storz and Karen Bishop for co-chairing the conference and 
providing us with a wonderful day of education, networking and let’s not forget the food!   

Mark your calendars!  This term we will be having three Regional Meetings for our Northern Region Members.  First 
meeting will be held on November 15, 2018 and hosted by the Sonoma Chapter, second meeting will be held on 
February 28, 2019 and hosted by the Silicon Valley and San Mateo Chapters, and the third meeting will be held on April 
18th and will be hosted by the East Bay Chapter.   These meetings include a Regional Board Meeting and a one hour 
topic that qualifies for CEU credit. 

Happy Fall!

PFAC SOUTHERN REGIONAL REPORT 

The Southern Region has gotten off to a great start this year with our Education Day 
held on September 22. Our Proud Bird venue was terrific. We had 61 attendees and 
9 generous sponsors most of whom are PFAC Affiliate members.  I encourage our 
members to patronize our affiliates when such services are needed. Their support 
and generosity makes our events possible by keeping the cost for our membership 
participation reasonable. At the event the food was good and our presenters were 
well received. They covered topics that provided educational units in Person, Trust, 
Estate and Ethics. We were especially honored to have Probate Judge Elizabeth 
Lippitt share her perspectives. 

We are working our next event that will be held in Long Beach at the Reef restaurant 
on November 9. This will be an extended lunch meeting featuring Jerry Desmond, 
our legislative representative and attorney Craig Parker. Attendees will receive up to 
2 CEUs by attending. Keep your eyes open for more information.

Also in January we will be doing a dinner meeting at the University Club in Pasadena. As that date approaches you will 
receive more information.

Your Southern Region Board is also working on establishing a new PFAC Chapter in the South Bay/ West LA area. We 
have a couple of fiduciaries who have stepped up to work on establishing this new chapter. We will keep you posted on 
their progress.

As a member of the PFAC state board I recently attended a board meeting at the Disneyland Hotel where we will be 
holding out 2019 annual conference. What a wonderful venue. In addition to our meeting, we toured the conference 
facilities and walked to the in-park event space that will be part of the Friday night program at the conference. This 
should be an amazing event and a good opportunity to bring your family. While you are getting education credits 
your family can be having fun.  I worked at Disneyland when I was in college so I feel a special connection to the Magic 
Kingdom. I just need to find my Mickey Mouse watch.

As always your Southern Region board strives to provide our members with professional and enjoyable events. 
Additionally, if you have any concerns or suggestions, please feel free to contact me or any of your Southern Region 
Board members.

REGIONAL REPORTS

Meredith Taylor
Northern Region President

Marlene Dennis 
Southern Region President
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PFAC SAN DIEGO REGIONAL REPORT

Greetings from the San Diego Region!  

On June 21 we had a Home Safety and Repair presentation addressing fall prevention, 
senior care and accessible home remodelling and how to keep seniors and people 
with disabilities in their homes.

July was our very own Amy Olsen on” Meeting the New PFAC” - a very informative 
presentation on navigating the new and improved PFAC website.	

August was dark.

Then in September, we had a very successful Legislative update with Jerry Desmond. 
- a great turnout with lots of questions for Jerry. This continues to be one of our most 
popular presentations.

Coming up:

October 20–Alzheimers Walk, to take place in Balboa Park on October 20. 

October 26–Probate Attorney’s of San Diego Prom

November 7–Attorney Appreciation Dinner at the San Diego Zoo.

REGIONAL REPORTS (CONT.)

Thomas Behr
San Diego Region President

Susanna Starcevic
San Diego Region Director

Supporting California Fiduciaries for Over 15 Years!

Learn why so many fiduciaries trust 
Home Care Assistance:
• We pioneered the Cognitive Therapeutics Method™, 

an activity-based program performed by caregivers,  
to promote cognitive vitality for our fiduciary’s clients
– completely free of charge!

• We are the most selective agency, hiring only 1 out of 
every 25 caregiver applicants. We hand pick each
caregiver for your client.

• We handle the due diligence for you. We protect you
by conducting extensive screenings on each caregiver 
employee including a drug test and DOJ background  
check. We also provide on-call 24/7 care management 
for your client’s peace of mind. 

Call for a FREE consultation:
1-866-454-8346
HomeCareAssistance.com
Offices throughout California for your convenience:
Palo Alto • Los Gatos • San Mateo • San Francisco • Los Altos • Marin • Alamo
Oakland • Sonoma County • Orange County • San Diego • Sacramento • Tracy • Napa 
Placer County • Los Angeles • Riverside • Lafayette • Pleasanton • Fremont • Palm Desert

With Care and Compassion.
Real. Estate. Solutions.

Proud Founders of Senior Stay or Go™ 
Comprehensive Services for Seniors

Ron Greenwald
Broker Associate, MBA, SRES® 

BRE#: 01264025

Patti Gerke
MBA, SRES® , CRS® 
BRE#: 01386269

Senior Real Estate Specialist®
Real Estate Services & Senior Resources
Probates, Estates, Trusts, & “Rightsizing”

support@greenwaldgerke.com  |  www.greenwaldgerke.com  |  844-STAY-OR-GO (844-782-9674) 
3702 Via de la Valle, Suite 202 C, Del Mar, CA 92014

“Dripping water hollows out stone, not through force 
but through persistence.”   

–Ovid
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A MATTER OF TRUST: THE VALUE  
OF MONEY AFTER DEATH 

It is natural to assume that after decades of marriage, financial ups and downs, 
raising children and spoiling grandchildren, there would be no major surprises left 
to stimulate a relationship.

At least I thought so, but then my wife and I got around to writing our wills, and boy, 
did we get “stimulated”.

As a forward to the wills we created a trust.  This is generally a necessary step for 
anyone with assets.  In the long run it saves money and time. But it comes at a cost: 
namely after the death of the first spouse, the survivor is placed in operational 
handcuffs; in the trust document there are constraints on what he or she can do 
with the valuables and the money.

Now, I need to back up a bit here and state that I currently work as a Trust 
Administrator, having got my fiduciary license eight years ago. This is a reflection 
of a mid-life crisis. My motivation was propelled forward by my experience as a 
teenager when my father died suddenly, not having carried out any estate planning 
and he left behind, what is technically called “a freaking mess,” which took lawyers, 
accountants, and the IRS guys many expensive years to sort out.

So, in my work I occasionally get front row seats to some real horror stories. I see 
lawyers get rich as family members litigate each other to death over cars, beach 
houses or paintings, in other words: stupid stuff (another technical term).

As my wife and I got to the drafting our trust, everything I thought I knew about her 
went out the window.  And what I learned was, to put it mildly, deeply disturbing. In 
fact, it was so upsetting that what kept playing over and over again in my head was 
the Bob Seeger line, “Wish I didn’t know now what I didn’t know then.”

My aim was to tie up all potential loose ends.  Specifically, I wanted there to be 
restrictions on how much could be spent on caregiving, and on gifts to second 
spouses.  I wanted to preserve as much of our assets as is possible so that our kids 
would enjoy an inheritance; I had a vision of them eating foie gras at a Michelin 
3-star restaurant near the Jardin des Tuileries and toasting our legacy with a glass of 
Roederer Cristal.    

But my wife simply said, “Too bad.  I made my own money, let them make their 

Stuart Jacobson, CLPF

money.  We gave them plenty over the years. I want to spend it all.”

“But do you want everything to go to a cynical, greedy caregiver?”  I pleaded. I was referring to the Smith Trust, a situation 
where a lonely widower was the recipient of a “favors” in return for what was a good chunk of his daughters’ inheritance.

“She gave him a good time when he needed it.”

“So, if I die before you, you would blow our money on some good-looking steroid case?”

“Maybe, but then it will be MY MONEY.”

“It will, in truth and fact, be assets of the Trust.”

“Screw the Trust!  I want to have a good time.”

“But these are your babies.  You nurtured them from your own breasts.”

“What do you care what I do with the money?  You’ll be dead anyway. And if I die first, then you can go right ahead and be a 
saint.  I will be nurturing the worms and won’t care.”

To say that this shocked me is a grave understatement.  I think that the Richter scale would have to be recalibrated 
upward in order to quantify how much this shook me up.  She is a retired doctor, a person who was compulsively 
responsible, a hard worker who resented spendthrifts and wastrels, a borderline saint herself.  This process revealed to 
me a side of her that I had never thought existed.

It’s not like, if I am the first to die, I would want her to become transformed into a black-shawled, mustachioed 
grandmother, perpetually in mourning, muttering to herself as she whiled away her time on a bench at a bus stop.  No, 
I want her to be in a position to enjoy life and to indulge herself, but not to waste money, or worse, have it stolen away 
by some money-grubbing opportunist, charlatan, or mountebank.

It’s true that my perspective may be clouded by my previous experience; I inherited a modest amount of money when 
my mother died in 1999.  The estate was split among her three children. The amount I received wasn’t enough to change 
our lifestyle, but it did become a pleasant cushion.  On the other hand, my wife’s parents had six kids. Her father was a 
high-level government employee and an adjunct professor at a university. He had a very respectable, but not terribly 
lucrative, career.  He is now well into in his nineties and will likely leave her very little, if any, inheritance.

This was not only stressful but professionally degrading.  Since I was involved with trusts and had seen and scorned 
this type of ludicrous behavior, I thought I would be able to easily immunize us and protect our relationship from these 
emotionally-charged issues. I was very wrong.

The legal bills were mounting–and eventually, I had trouble looking at myself in the mirror many mornings.

(Continued on next page)
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“Vulnerability is the birthplace of innovation, 
creativity and change.”   

–Brené Brown

We had to work something out.

In the weeks that followed, I became what I disrespected most– my own nightmare client.  I, who should have known 
better, was the co-star of an emotional, ego-driven drama. Instead of enlivening dinner table conversation by telling 
my wife about the bad behavior I had observed that day, we sank into a sullen truce, hardly enjoying our meals.   Some 
nights, as I tossed and turned in a vain attempt to sleep, I considered absconding with my share of the money and 
moving to Tangier where I would disappear into the impenetrable warrens of the Kasbah. I even went so far as to 
investigate the process of setting up a bank account overseas.  And I swear that she got up more than once to consult 
her old medical school pathology textbook, honing in on the untraceable poisons section of the chapter on toxicology.

This was excruciatingly painful; we had trouble looking at each other. Food didn’t taste as good, wine lost its bouquet. 
Habits and common needs kept us going, providing minimal nourishment.  We were living in a house, not a home. 
After too many days of avoidance we sat down and discussed things in a rational manner.  I told her that it hurt me to 
think that our assets might be squandered. She said that she felt hurt because she thought that she was up against 
a restraint similar to a glass ceiling, an insult that she had repeatedly experienced as a doctor.  To me it was an issue 
of professional pride, money, and control, albeit from the grave; to her it was an issue of personal pride based on 
professional experiences, and control over money, a control that she wanted to be exercised by the living.

We listed each of our differences and prioritized them.  She wanted independence, indulgence, and unrestricted 
freedom.   I wanted order and generosity. We made compromises; I gave in a bit on access to principal and she gave in on 
bringing on a co-trustee after one of us dies; we volunteered our children for this role.  Also, we agreed on mechanisms 
limiting spending on caregiving and on restrictions on gifting to non-family members. This wasn’t easy, and it was no 
longer only about money; it was about influence and power too.  But, most importantly, and shocking after 30+ years 
of marriage, we got to know each other better. We got to the point where we explored, probed, and penetrated our 
approaches to money, mortality, and legacy with enthusiasm, excitement and glee. We went on tangents, fantasizing 
on living forever or not waking up in the morning. We assessed our children’s lives and their possibilities and how 
narcissistic we were to impose our sensibilities onto them. We accepted that they rarely listened to us, so where the heck 
did we get the gall to think that they would show us any more consideration once we were dead?    

We went through some tough times, but came out better for the experience.  It renewed and refreshed our relationship, 
something we had not thought possible after so many years.  

Now, when we take our morning coffee and we discuss the coming day there seems to be one fewer cloud over it.  We 
make sure that each day is the best day of the rest of our lives.

MICHAEL 
STEPHENS
PROBATE AND TRUST  

REALTOR 

(510) 816-9693
www.MichaelStephens.net

3 Local Knowledge
3 Local Relationships
3 Local Customs
3 Local Court Rules 
3  Pre-sale financial 

support through  
the “Bank of Michael”

Over 300 trust, estate and 
conservatorship sales of real property.
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PFAC GOVERNMENT RELATIONS UPDATE

We now have the outcomes on two legislative measures that PFAC, its leadership 
and legislative committee - co-chaired by Meredith Taylor and Norine Boehmer 
- have been actively engaged in throughout this year. Both measures impact the 
Professional Fiduciaries Bureau and provisions of the licensure act that directly 
impact PFAC members.

Bureau Extended Four More Years

The Governor has signed into law AB 3144 [Low] that includes the essential PFAC-
supported provision that extends the existence of the Professional Fiduciaries 
Bureau for four years from January 1, 2019 until January 1, 2023.

The association supports the continuation of the Bureau and the Act that work together to provide for the qualification, 
licensure, regulation, and continuing education of licensed professional fiduciaries as well as the protection of consumers.  
PFAC advocated and testified in support of the provisions of AB 3144 that extend the existence of the Professional 
Fiduciaries Bureau for four years. 

PFAC also supports three revisions that AB 3144 makes to the Professional Fiduciaries 
Act in order to:

1.	 Add two educational pathways to licensure:

a.	 Three years of experience with substantive fiduciary responsibilities together with an associate of arts or 
sciences degree; or

b.	 Five years of experience with substantive fiduciary responsibilities.

2.	 Extend the licensure requirement to personal representatives of decedents’ estates; and 

3.	 Clarify the information licensed professional fiduciaries report to the Bureau in their annual statements.

PFAC also appreciates the interest the author of AB 3144 has taken to the association’s concerns with a fourth provision 
of the measure.  This is the new Business and Professions Code Section 6581 that, beginning January 1, 2019, will prohibit 
a licensee from billing a client or imposing a fee on the estate or trust of a client for responding to a complaint filed with 
the Bureau.

We understand that Assembly Member Low will closely follow the implementation of this provision to ensure that it does 
not result in situations where licensed professional fiduciaries are subjected to numerous, unfounded complaints being 
filed with the Bureau, requiring them to devote time and resources to defend themselves and protect their reputations 
and livelihood. PFAC looks forward to working with together with the Member on this issue.

Jerry Desmond
PFAC Legislative Advocate, 
Desmond & Desmond, LLC

GOVERNMENT NEWS 
OCTOBER 31, 2018

Governor Vetoes Proposed CE Provision

Governor Brown on September 22 vetoed AB 1247 [Nazarian] that would have required one hour of education in LGBTQ 
cultural competency to obtain a license as a professional fiduciary, as well as one hour every three years to renew that 
license.  The provisions of the bill would have taken effect on January 1, 2020.

The Governor’s Veto Message:

“I am returning Assembly Bill 1247 without my signature. This bill would require professional fiduciary license applicants 
to complete at least one hour of LGBTQ education prior to licensure and require all licensed professional fiduciaries to 
complete at least one hour of LGBTQ continuing education every three years. While I understand and support cultural 
competence, I do not believe the mandated continuing education requirements of this bill are warranted.”

PFAC appreciates the objective of AB 1247 to ensure that LGBTQ seniors receive supportive and respectful care through 
professional fiduciaries by requiring LGBTQ cultural competency and sensitivity training during the educational licensing 
process.  

The association concurred with Assembly Member Nazarian that:

•• Licensed professional fiduciaries provide critical services to seniors and persons with disabilities.

•• LGBTQ older adults are one of the most vulnerable populations in our society.  

•• Given the LGBTQ seniors are less likely to be able to turn to family or other support networks, professional 
fiduciaries are a good option to obtain the support and care needed later in life.  

The association understands that Assembly Member Nazarian may pursue a new measure on this issue in 2019.

“Yesterday I was clever, so I wanted to change the world. 
Today I am wise, so I am changing myself.”   
–Rumi
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BUREAU ACTIONS EXPLANATION OF LANGUAGE  
FROM THE PFB 

Accusation 
A formal, written statement of charges filed against a licensee  

Citation and Fine 
Licensee is issued a citation and required to pay a fine commensurate with the violation committed  

Default Decision 
Licensee fails to respond to an accusation by fling a Notice of Defense or fails to appear at an administrative hearing  

Effective Decision Date 
The date the disciplinary decision/order goes into operation 

Letter of Public Reprimand 
A formal reprimand issued by the bureau, which could be in lieu of fling a formal accusation 

Revoked 
The license is voided and the right to practice has ended  

Revoked, Stayed, Probation  
“Stayed” means the revocation is postponed, put off  Professional practice may continue so 
long as the licensee complies with specified probationary terms and conditions  Violation 
of probation may result in the revocation that was postponed by the stay  

Statement of Issues 
Charges filed against an applicant to deny licensure due to alleged violations of the Professional Fiduciaries Act  

Stipulated Settlement 
The case is negotiated and settled prior to hearing  

Surrender of License 
While charges are still pending, the licensee agrees to turn in the license— subject to acceptance by the bureau  

Suspension 
The licensee is prohibited from practicing for a specified period  

Writ 
An appeal filed by the licensee in Superior Court asking the court to overturn the bureau’s decision  

Excerpted from The Guardian Newsletter, October 2018, Professional Fiduciaries Bureau
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Ed Myska
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emyska@grandpointbank.com
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24TH ANNUAL  
PFAC CONFERENCE

So, you’ve probably heard, PFAC will be at the happiest place on Earth next year.  Even at the ‘most wonderful place in 
the world,’ where would we be without our members?  With member renewals actively taking place, we would like to 
take this opportunity to appreciate and acknowledge our members and the incredible work they do as fiduciaries and 
industry professionals.  It truly is the people that make PFAC the association it is today.

What better place to celebrate ‘Making Magic Happen’ than the Disneyland Resort?  Please join us May 1-4th 2019 for 
the 24th Annual PFAC Educational Conference.  We have another magnificent year in store you will not want to miss!  
Who knows you may even spot a celebrity or two in attendance.  I won’t mention any names, but I hEAR he is a pretty 
big deal.

Educate—The Annual PFAC Educational Conference provides over 15 units of fiduciary education available to attendees.  
Sessions are crafted for both the fiduciary starting their business or the seasoned professional.  The Conference provides 
the most comprehensive professional fiduciary education available including: trust, estate, ethics, practice management 
and person related topics.  If you are interested in presenting a topic at the 2019 Conference, please visit our website and 
submit a proposal for consideration.

Network—As a registered attendee there will be numerous opportunities to mix and mingle amongst your professional 
colleagues, industry partners and PFAC friends.  The Exhibit Hall will be the place to be when sessions are not taking 
place and will include: visiting PFAC’s sponsors and exhibitors, many delicious food, drink, and break opportunities, 
participation in the PFAC raffle and exhibit hall game for the opportunity to win great prices, smart device charging 
stations, Conference Welcome Reception Wednesday evening, Wine Tasting Event on Thursday evening, and much, 
much more!

Socialize—We have many exciting opportunities available for our attendees.  One of which will be the Friday Evening 
Gala Dinner* sponsored by Prudent Investors Network and formerly known as the ‘Gala Dinner’.  Needless to say, those 
who attended last year’s Farm-to-Table outdoor event had a blast – wonderful BBQ, games, music and dancing – we 
sure had fun!  This year the dinner will be held on the Disneyland Resort Magic Kingdom Lawn just steps away from the 
conference venue.

Immediately following the dinner, we welcome you to attend the PFAC Park Experience* brought to you by Merrill Lynch 
Special Needs Team.  Guests will be escorted into Disneyland’s California Adventure Park with nighttime access to all 
the Park has to offer – including the rides!  Attendees will be invited to a private PFAC party at the Paradise Garden Pier, 
including specialty themed desserts, drinks and a VIP viewing experience of the World of Color show.  This will truly be 
a unique experience you will never forget!

* Event may be purchased for a separate fee, visit the website for more information.

We hope our conference registrants will also enjoy staying at the resort for a special discounted PFAC price – a fraction 
of the cost of a normal stay.  Last, but certainly not least, we are happy to offer discounted theme park tickets if you wish 
to arrive early prior to the Conference or extend your stay after the PFAC festivities conclude.  We hope to provide our 
attendees another great educational opportunity in 2019, where learning and fun go hand in hand.  What a better place 
to experience the two than at the Disneyland Resort Hotel.  Register now to receive the early bird rate and receive access 
to book your stay, space is limited.  We look forward to seeing you all next May 2019!

To register for the conference and for more information, please visit PFACmeeting.org

May 1–4, 2019
Disneyland Resort Hotel

Anaheim, California

Please join us at the happiest place on Earth  
to learn, socialize and experience the magic  
of the 2019 PFAC Educational Conference.

Visit PFACMEETING.ORG for more information.

http://PFACmeeting.org
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P:	 844.211.3151 
F:	 949.242.0925
pfac-pro.org 
pfacmeeting.org

“Anyone who thinks fallen leaves are dead has 
never watched them dance on a windy day.” 

–Shira Tamir
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http://www.PFACMeeting.org

